Region IV Council
Regular Meeting

September 19, 2012

Church of St. Clement

PRESENT: 
· Christ Church: Cindi Bartol, Jane Gilchrist, Geoff Giovanetti

· Church of St. Clement: Rev. John Hortum, Martha Crawley, John Hodges

· Church of the Resurrection: Rev. Carol Spigner, Rev. Jo Belser, Beth Wiggers, Betsy Faga
· Emmanuel Church: Rev. Martha Wallace, Barbie Frank, Nancy Kuhn

· Grace Church: Rev. Leslie Steffensen, Cleve Corlett, June Huber, Jane Rosman

· Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill: Rev. Mary Sulerud, Rev. David Crosby, Stefanie Reponen

· Meade Memorial Church: Rev. Collins Asonye, Joseph Royster, Rose Royster, Marlen Forrest, Nelson Greene, Gloria Lewis
· St. Paul’s Church: Karen Grane
Our gathering began at 7:30 pm with fellowship and the enjoyment of a pot luck supper.  At 8:20 pm, the President of the Region, Cleve Corlett, called the meeting to order with the introduction and welcome of our new Bishop Suffragan, the Rt. Rev. Susan Goff and Anna Moncure, Assistant Secretary of the diocese.  
Some highlights of Bishop Goff’s conversation with us:
· She is overseeing mission congregations and multi-ethnic congregations

· Has had 8 Sunday visitations so far and considers this part of her ministry as ‘awesome’

· There is a wide diversity of congregations in our diocese.

· Day Spring:

+  there were 4 congregations who had active members during the time they were in exile – The Falls Church, Falls Church, Epiphany, Herndon, St. Margaret’s, Woodbridge and St. Stephen’s, Heathsville

+. Now that the diocese has the property back, these congregations are moving back into their parish homes with the exception of St. Margaret’s – they will be moving to what was All Saints, Dale City.  The goal is for these congregations to be self-sustaining in about three years

+  Jean Read from Grace Church, Alexandria, is chair of the sub-group overseeing the congregations who are restarting such as St. Paul’s, Haymarket who now has the Rev. Sean Rousseau and of church replanting

+  Truro Church is being rented to the Anglican congregation for a time-specified
+  Church of the Apostles is vacant and decisions are being made about what to do with the property

· She is learning that, if the concept of one size fits all ever did fit, it does not now – both within the church community and with the outward surrounding community

· We need to be reaching out to people of different cultures and establishing either free-standing congregations or including a place within existing churches.  We could plant a Latino congregation every 6 months for 10 years and still not reach all that are available to hear the good news of Christ

· We have great people resources – we need to help people release the financial resources through places of joy rather than living in a place of fear

· The diocese recognizes the need for the presence of a bishop in northern Virginia.  The offices are being moved from Goodwin House, Alexandria to The Falls Church.  Bishop Ted Gulick will work out of this office and Bishop Goff will spend 1 or 2 days a week there

· The diocese has a new Canon to the Ordinary – the Rev. Pat Wingo who comes to us from Alabama with many skills including conflict management training

· While our churches need to be relevant in electronic access, church is one of the last places you can gather without the need of electronics.  Finding community person-to-person is how we really will grow in mission and ministry.
Some highlights of Anna Moncure’s conversation with us:
· She attended the retreat this summer of the Regional Presidents – 14 of the 15 were able to attend along with Bishop Gulick.  Spent time talking about regional structure and its purpose

· Reminded us that there will be an informational gathering at Immanuel-Church-on-the-Hill on October 11th, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. to talk about our summer camps for children and teens at Shrine Mont
We shared our appreciation for the time they both spent with us.  The business part of our gathering then commenced.

A motion was made by Stefanie Reponen, seconded by Barbie Frank and VOTED: to approve the minutes from our April meeting.

A formal motion to implement the electronic voting done since our last meeting to donate $100.00 toward expenses of the regional presidents’ retreat in June was made by Collins Asonye, seconded by Nancy Kuhn and affirmed.

Cleve Corlett called for a volunteer Secretary for the November meeting – hearing no other voices, Karen Grane graciously volunteered.

Cleve Corlett will chair the nominating committee with members Karen Grane and Beth Wiggers to create a slate of officers for the upcoming triennium, beginning at the adjournment of diocesan Council in January 2013
A motion was made by Cindi Bartol, seconded by Beth Wiggers and VOTED: to elect by acclamation Jonathan Forbes, a youth nominated from St. Paul’s, as the Region IV Youth Delegate to Diocesan Council 2013.

New Business:
· Geoff Giovanetti passed out information about the Children’s and Family Network Center.  In a motion by Karen Grane, seconded by Stefanie Reponen, it was VOTED: to give $3000.00 to CFNC for ongoing support to them.

· After discussion, it was affirmed to accept the invitation of the Rev. Collins Asoyne to hold our November 28th meeting at Meade Memorial Church.

· Responding to an email sent by Beth Wiggers about an initiative of Church of the Resurrection to begin conversation in the region to hold services at the new BRAC complex, similar to the weekly service offered at the Pentagon, each church will communicate this endeavor to the people in their congregations to raise awareness and gather interest.  Cindi Bartol suggested that Resurrection contact the Rt. Rev. Jay Magness, Bishop Suffragan of Federal Ministries now located in the Washington, D.C. area, for assistance and advice.  His contact information can be found @www.episcopalchurch.org and through his assistant, Maggie Mount.
· June Huber will be sending us information and a flyer about the Breast Cancer Walk on October 20th – we are asked to gather a team from our churches or join those of Grace Church in this focus.

A motion to adjourn at 9:20 p.m. was made by Karen Grane and affirmed by all.

Respectfully,

Cindi Bartol

Secretary for this meeting
ONCE AROUND – INFORMATION SHARED
CHRIST CHURCH
· We welcome John Hogg , a middler at VTS from the diocese of Southern Virginia, as our seminarian for this year

· The first Evensong of this year will be on Sunday, October 7th at 5:00 p.m. with an organ recital starting at 4:40 p.m.

· Blessing of the Pets will be at 3:00 p.m. October 7th 

· Bishop Joseph Garang Atem from the Diocese of Renk, Sudan, will be with us and preach on October 28th 

· Join us in the Meade Room on October 11 for dinner and conversation to reflect on the meaning of National Coming Out Day and explore the ways this community can support and collaborate with our gay, lesbian, bisexual, and 

transgender members, friends, and neighbors. All are welcome!  Please RSVP by October 8 to Dan Plafcan at dan.plafcan@gmail.com or 703-349-0979.
·  Jane Hess Collins, founder of Get Out and Give Back and one of our parishiners, is passionate about philanthropy, and particularly about the role of women in philanthropy. Jane will be the keynote speaker at the annual Fall Forum of The Giving Circle of Alexandria on October 25, at 6:30 p.m. in the Meade Room. The Giving Circle is a woman-run, all-volunteer organization of more than 200 investors. Together they pool time, talent, and treasure to invest strategically in Alexandria’s youngest children, helping them to reach their full potential. Since 2004, The Giving Circle has raised nearly $400,000 to help Alexandria’s youngest children, especially those likely to be unprepared or left behind, get ready for school success,
EMMANUEL EPISCOPAL (Russell Road)

Children’s Music Workshop – Emmanuel will offer its first Children’s Music Workshop on Saturday, September 22 from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  for children ages 6 – 14.  The morning session is “hands-on” music, featuring handbells, lemme sticks, guitars, and lots of other fun.  In the afternoon, children will start rehearsal for “Let’s Go with Mo,” a musical about God, Moses, Pharaoh, Miriam, and the Israelites.

Midweek Refreshment – Starting Tuesday, September 25, we will be offering a Tuesday morning bible study group.  Meeting at 11:00, our first session will run until Thanksgiving, and another will begin after Christmas.  If you would like to join us, please contact christianed@emmanuelonhigh.org  or call703-683-0798.

St. Francis Day Petting Zoo – We’ll hold our annual Petting Zoo after the 10:30 service on October 7 in the parish playground.  Blessing of the Animals will also take place on October 7.

Immanuel Church on the Hill
*  The Rev. David M. Crosby joined us as associate in August and is living with his wife Chrissie and two labs in the rectory.
*  International seminarian, the Rev. Mary Jane Dogue-is, from the diocese

of the Central Philippines will be with us for the academic year.

*  Million $ campaign goal was reached in early September. Half will support renovations & repairs to the Zabriskie campus and the other half goes to VTS for the Chapel for all Ages.
*  A mid-week Eucharist, Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. has started; all are welcome!

*  We have returned to three services on Sundays, 8, 9, and 11:15. 72 people

joined the late service last Sunday, the first such service since the Chapel fire.

*  School for the Spirit is on sabbatical for the fall semester.

*  Pumpkin sales start on October 7 and go through October 31. Come and see and buy!
*  We have been hosting sessions on abuse prevention (children & adults) and will be offering them again. Please check the diocesan website for future dates and registration.
*  Upcoming forum hours of interest are Sunday, October 21 and Sunday, October 28 at 10 a.m. with Dr. Timothy Sedgwick discussing “Christian Faith and the Public Square” and “Embodied Faith and Civil Religion”, respectively.

*  Immanuel has a new & improved website; check us out at www.icoh.net.

*   A Blessing of the Animals will take place on Sunday, September 30, at 1:30 p.m. on the front lawn. 
 
